Faculty Senate Meeting

Monday, May 15, 2006

SU 313, 4:00-5:30 PM

APPROVED 6/5/06

Attending: Lee Ayers-Schlosser, Cody Bustamante, Anne Chambers, Prakash Chenjeri, Claire Cross, Daniel DeNeui, Gudrun Gill, Sandra Holstein, Sarah Ann Hones, Jean Maxwell, Kathleen McNeill, Gregory Miller, Michael Parker, Greg Pleva, John Richards, Dan Rubenson, Alena Ruggerio, Mark Siders, Matt Stillman, Sarah Swanson, Daniel Wilson, Kemble Yates, Wilkins-O’Riley Zinn

Absent: Jeanne Stallman, Emily Miller-Francisco.

Visitors: Elisabeth Zinser, Earl Potter, Adamira Tijerino, Elizabeth Whitman, Mada Morgan, Laura Jones, Laura Young, Doug Gentry, John Sollinger, James Main, Jim Rible, Ed Battistella, Deborah Winter, Paul Steinle, Sandra Coyner, John Sollinger, Mike Corcoran, Susan Walsh, Karen Stone, Jonathan Eldridge, Marny Rivera, Mike Turner, Sherry Ettlich, Chuck Jaeger
I. Gudrun Gill moved and Lee Ayers-Schloser seconded the motion to approve the minutes from the May 1 Faculty Senate meeting.  The motion passed with one abstention by Matt Stillman.

II. Announcements


A. The Presidential Search Committee has begun arrangements for on-
campus visits next week for the finalists.  


1.  Rogue River Room 3:45-5:15




a. Monday 5/22




b. Tuesday 5/23




c. Thursday 5/25



2. Candidates will be asked to address campus and hopefully Q & 


A afterwards.  


3. There will also be Senate and APSOU leadership meetings 1:30-


2:15 on those three days.


B. Elections Committee Report by Cody Bustamante.  


1. Elected to Faculty Senate next year are: Linda Hilligoss, Kay 


Sagmiller, Cody Bustamante, Terry DeHaye, Prakash Chenjeri (1 


year term),  Kemble Yates, Julie Kochanek, Dan Rubenson.  


2. All the seats are filled for Senate next year, there are no at-large 


seats open.



3.  Kemble Yates thanked the Elections Committee for their hard 


work


C. Committee on Committees Report by Jean Maxwell and Claire Cross



1. Maxwell passed around the most up to date list.  29 people 


volunteered for the seats.  



2. The committee considered a balance of representation as their 


first criteria so schools and units would be equally represented.  


3. They placed 22 out of 29 people in their first choice.  Others go 


their second or third choice or are seated on a related committee.   


4. 10 more seats to fill in Academic Policies, Academic Standards, 


and Financial Aid Awards and University Studies (dedicated seats).  



a. They will talk with the Deans of those schools to fill those 



dedicated seats on University Studies.  



b. Claire Cross: They are struggling with the University 



Studies Committee seats in making sure they have one 



person from each school.  Must someone come from School 



of Education, or lacking volunteers, could that be opened up 



as an at-large seat?  Or if Education will not relinquish their 



seat, could we add an at-large seat?



5.  Then they will release third call.  



6. John Richards moved and Matt Stillman seconded the motion to 


accept the slate as presented and encourage the committee to 


work to fill the remaining seats.  


7. Dan Rubenson pointed out the type-o that Richards is with 


Geography rather than Economics.  


8. Earl Potter pointed out a few errors 



a. Student Affairs Joe Rich needs to be replaced with Jon



 Eldridge.  



b. Financial Aid





i. No Elaine Plaisance.  That position is open 





and being searched for.  




ii. There is a change in process that has moved 




scholarship and finance to financial aid.  Given that 




process change, we might want to rethink the 





structural issue.    



c. Kemble asked the Committee on Committees to look into 



appropriate fixes for the issues brought up to Provost Potter.  


10.  These corrections were accepted as friendly amendments.  


The motion passed unanimously.  Kemble thanked the Committee 


on Committees for their hard work.


D. Dean of Arts and Letters Ed Battistella plugged “A Funny Thing 
Happened on the Way to the Forum,” which will also include highlights of 
the career of Craig Hudson who is retiring.

E. Dan Rubenson plugged the School of Social Science’s Schneider 
Endowed Lecture Alice Rivlin, former Vice Chair of the Fed next Monday 
7pm Rogue River Room.

III. Comments from President Zinser


A. President Zinser thanked Kemble Yates and Faculty Senate for their 
service and contributions and for their commitment to the university.  She 
particularly recognized Kemble for his leadership and his outstanding track 
record for getting things done.

B. Information trainings on the Sexual Harassment and Conflict of Interest with Consensual Relationship policies are coming up.  One third of campus faculty and staff signed up for this first round and we are seeking close to 100% participation; so please participate if you have not already signed up and encourage colleagues to attend.

C. The President’s Ball honored the Oregon Shakespeare Festival Company and also Paul Nicholson, its Executive Director with the President’s Medal for 2006.


D. The SOU Foundation trustees held a retreat in late April.

1. President Zinser thanked Alena Ruggerio for her professional service taking notes and preparing the minutes at the especially important  meeting.



2. She thanked Kemble Yates for his participation.  Kemble 



made one of the last comments of the evening, stating that faculty, 


staff, and Senate specifically appreciates the work of the 



Foundation.  President Zinser reported this sentiment meant a 


great deal to many members of the Foundation.  




a. Kemble: One of the pleasures of being Senate chair is 



seeing the energy and care the Foundation has for us.  



These are people who have many choices about how to 



spend their time and money, and they choose to spend it 



with us.  We have an excellent Foundation Board, and it is a 



great experience to see them at work.


E. Bob Kiernan of OUS visits our campus every year to discuss enrollment 
projections.  He will be here the week of May 22.

F. Steve Bender will make his annual visit during that week to gain more insight in SOU’s financial status, needs and financial planning, including our status in financing the Medford facility.


G. If you haven’t voted yet, the deadline is tomorrow morning 8:00am.

IV. Comments from Provost Potter


A. Provost Potter thanked the University Assessment Committee, which 

conducted a fine review of our current status with the assessment of 
student learning and academic programs, which is at the heart of our self 
study.

B. The Provost then responded verbally to Kemble’s memo regarding the 
implementation of the new general education model.



1. What individuals will be tasked with the responsibility for seeing 


University Studies succeed?  




a. Mada Morgan has accepted the appointment as the 



Director of University Studies.  Mada will have a primary 



leadership responsibility, but Paul Steinle will be working 



beside her responsible for lining up resources to make things 


happen.



2. Quoting Kemble’s memo, “The previous gen ed failed because 


of …. hard choices.”  Potter responded with why:



a. During the 5-year accreditation visit, our commitment to 



gen ed was judged not to be sufficient to support strength in 



the program.  The visiting committee got the mistaken 



impression that we do not believe Colloquium/University 



Seminar faculty to be among the finest on campus, that they 



are a resources unprepared to do their jobs teaching the first 


year experience, that we undervalued adjuncts and allocated 


all the resources we truly valued (tenure-track faculty) to 



teaching in the upper division.  




b. The character of the previous general education 




curriculum, with its ins and outs, made it hard to support and 



hard for advisors to understand often.  In the student reports 



about the quality of advising in the lower division vs. advising 


in the upper division, lower division always took hits.  We 



had structures that were designed for four wheels but had 



only three wheels in place.  We fixed that with the new 



design.




c. The recommendations of the Faculty Roles, 





Responsibilities, and Rewards Task Force, when in place, 



will send an important message to the next visiting 




accreditation team that these folks are a valued resource of 



the university.  



3. Will we have enough integration classes for all students to 


graduate in a timely manner?  



a. The burden to ensure this rests in the Provost’s office, and 


they will deliver that.  They will track unmet course demand 



closely and not allow the institution’s ability to meet students’ 


needs to become elective.  Provost Potter asked us to stand 



behind him when he would need to say to departments 



they’re not delivering and they need to do more.


4. The 4-page lime sheet that outlines advising structure and the 


steps in progress to graduation are nearly done.  The advising lime 


sheet for transfers is near completion after a vote here today. 



a. Five training sessions for faculty on advising will be 



offered this spring, and the summer workshop for chairs 



June 23 will educate them in the new models.  The work of 



familiarizing the university with the structure of gen ed will 



continue into the fall.  Deans and department chairs need to 



help Provost Potter make sure faculty take advantages of 



these opportunities.  Training should not be optional. 



5. Is it reasonable for one person to serve as the Director of 



University Studies given all the responsibilities, especially the 


administration of University Seminar?  




a. Associate Provost Paul Steinle chairs the committee 



attending to implementation details.  This committee 




includes participation by the Office of the Registrar and the



 ACCESS Center to watch over the structures.  He will work 



through the processes toward completion, including helping 



RCC advisors use our system.  


6. The reform of gen ed is not easy to do, but it is a never-ending 


exercise.  The accreditation standards require that we repeatedly 


assess our effectiveness and make adjustments to achieve our 


objectives and meet our mission.


C. Charles Lane has accepted an appointment as the Chair of the 
Accreditation Self Study Task Force.  They will be working this summer, 
across the school year, and into the following summer.  Lane will be 
leading the 9 teams working on each standard. 

V. AC Report from the Faculty Senate Vice-Chair Greg Pleva


A. AC discussed the upcoming Senate meeting. Greg wanted to 
encourage all those qualified and interested to apply for Senate officer 
positions for next year.  Interested parties can step forward to Kemble or 
Greg.


B. President Zinser discussed Senate Bill 342.  She urged Senate itself to 
examine the bill and understand the implications if implementing it on our 
campus.


C. Provost Potter indicated that the Faculty Roles, Responsibilities, and 
Rewards Task Force’s report is an area that is ongoing and needs further 
discussion.



1. AC discussed the role of the Faculty Senate of getting changes 


in RRR implemented.


D. October 2007 the accreditation visit takes place.

VI. Student Senate Report by Sarah Swanson


A. Elections will have a runoff between 3 tickets.  

B. 604 student voters – 6 times more than previously!


C. Open senate seats.


D. Student Leadership awards next Wednesday.  Senate recognized

Monique Tille and Clark Geil as two very active senators.

VII. Report from University Planning Committee – Strategic Initiatives (Discussion & Possible Action)


A. Matt Stillman moved and John Richards seconded the motion to accept 
the report from UPC and ask for a follow-up report from the Executive 
Council after week 4 of fall term on November 6th, the first Senate meeting 
in November.  

B. Kathy McNeill: Are we in synch with the timeline in the call?  


1. Karen Stone: There wasn’t a timeline for this part of the process.  

2. Kemble Yates: the timeline did exist in terms of due dates and 


reviewed, but no timelines in terms of implementation.  When we 


were talking about this in AC, that was one of the difficulties.  We 


have a lot of good ideas and how things will flow from here is 


complex.  


3. Potter: As we revise the documents for next time, it would be a 


good idea to add some language in terms of what to expect for 


feedback and action.  


4. Potter continued: Events influence what we can do 




a. end of year close




b. legislative action including funding for salaries




c. fall enrollments we won’t learn until October.  We would 



develop a queue and set of targets, but where the line is 



drawn in the queue is not known until fall enrollments are 



secure.



5. Cody Bustamante remembered the date June 3 – was that for 


developing the queue?  



a. Stone: timeline sent out to authors was through the 




beginning of May to send recommendations to Executive 



Council and presented for Senate support.  This was in part 



due to the uncertainty of the financial situation.


C. Dan DeNeui: The recommendations from UPC comment on the 
potential for high enrollments.  Is that attracting new SCH or retention of 
existing students?  


1. Stone: increasing new SCH rather than transferring students 


from one department to another.  UPC would rather retain students 


who would have left or bringing in new students.  


2. Kathleen McNeill: Comprehensive plan for student retention is 


not ranked high for strategic initiative funding, but is recommended 


for funding otherwise through Student Affairs.


D. Kemble Yates thanked the UPC for their hard work.


E. Earl Potter: As time passes, some initiatives will be moving forward and 
information will be moving out, but information will not be released all at 
once.  People need to understand that some things will be funded out of 
existing budgets, some things don’t cost anything, and some things needs 
new general fund money.  So you can’t hold up the first two categories 
while you’re waiting on the third.  There will be communications before 
November 6, but you can’t get the overall view until Nov 6.  


F. The motion passed unanimously.

VIII. Report from the University Honors Committee by Sandra Coyner (Discussion) 


A. University Honors Committee is an ad-hoc committee of Faculty Senate. 
They expect next fall to propose the elimination of their committee in favor 
of a different structure.  They expect to send this through the Curriculum 
Committee and Faculty Senate a revision of our expectations for Honors 
at SOU.  This is an interim report, as they have done since 2001.  Since 
2001, the faculty senators have turned over, so they provided some 
background.  

B. The lower-division honors program seems to be working, so they will 
propose to keep that.  What they will propose is a dramatic change is the 
upper-division honors.  


1. The Churchill Honors program features a distinguished approach 

to Honors that leads to a minor in interdisciplinary ethics.  It is an 


add-on in addition to a major, double major, and other minor.  


2. The new plan is a dramatic re-envisioning of doing honors-level 


work in anything.  This can give to honors students a way to 


engage more deeply in the work they would otherwise already be


 doing rather than adding on.  

C. A group worked hard over the summer and put together a lengthy 
report that came back to the Honors Committee.  It discussed what 
constitutes an honors-level senior thesis vs. capstone, honors-level 
seminar experience, an honors-level community service.  How do you 
know your honors students are doing well in their major?  

D. It’s a fun, different experience to teach a class in which every student is 
an honors student.  They would like to create that for the students at the 
upper-division gen ed level.  It would mean no more Churchill Honors 
Program. The new type of honors program would build expectations and 
opportunities for superior student achievement in whatever field they’re in.


E. Kemble Yates: when this ad-hoc committee was formed, the idea was 
that there were some real problems with the way Churchill Honors was 
working. The idea was we might want to reform the way we do honors at 
SOU.  This is a viable alternative.  

F. The Honors Faculty Board is a standing committee of Faculty Senate 
that supervises the Churchill program.  They have come to consensus on 
their recommendation for a suspension of the current form of Churchill 
Honors, although students currently in the program will be accommodated.  

G. Yates: the change brings up the idea of having more and potentially 
richer integration courses for honors gen ed.  This approach allows some 
students to get honors recognition while meeting gen ed objectives.  

H. When the university has appropriate ways for assessing foundational 
skills in the middle and at end of students’ program, we can use 
assessments to determine if honors students do indeed have a superior 
level of proficiency.  

I. If you have feedback, send to Sandra, prakash, kemble, matt.

IX. University Studies Committee – Proposed Integration courses (Action)


A. Mada Morgan thanked the institution starting with the faculty for their 
faith in moving forward with this.  It’s a “daring, daunting, dangerous task” 
she will be moving forward with.  Balance between University Seminar and 
University Studies needed.  Mada also needs a safety net.  We are all in 
this as a community.  She needs committee work, faculty, and 
administration working together.


B. Five more courses have been approved by the University Studies 
Committee for integration.  DeNeui moved and Rubenson seconded the 
motion to suspend the rules so we could vote today.  The motion passed 
unanimously.


C. Sandra Holstein moved and Matt Stillman seconded the motion to 
approve additional courses for integration.  The motion passed 
unanimously.


D. Kemble: We might want to discuss a procedure in the future so that we 
can receive a report of the courses approved by University Studies for 
Integration rather than having to vote on this every time.


E. Mark Siders: here is a theater course that has not only prereqs but is 
also restricted to majors.  


1. Chenjeri: it’s a moot point.  


2. Kemble reminded Senate that students must take at least one 


integration course outside their major.  


3. Morgan: some courses will be available only for majors.  This is 


one of the strengths of the new integration strands, allowing the 


major courses to carry some of the ‘weight’ of gen ed.  


4. Maxwell: it was a psych capstone rather than sociology that was


 the other majors-only course that has already been approved for 


integration.    


5. Siders: could other restrictions creep in here?  For example, a 


course restricted to varsity athletes only.  



a. Steinle: these courses have all been redesigned to meet 



these outcomes.  The courses have been changed to meet 



gen ed outcomes, so the prerequisite issue is not relevant, 



it’s the course that has changed.  The outcomes are stated, 



specific, and reviewed.

X. Recommendations from Faculty Development Committee on Carpenter II Grants by Marny Rivera: 

A. Please read the application for Carpenter II before you complete it, and 
follow the directions. That explains why not everyone receives the full 
amount.  

B. They take into consideration: 


1. Will the person be a presenter, officer, organizer, or just 



attending?  





2. Have they received recent Carpenter funding over the last 5 


years?  


3. Look at quality of applications, including completeness and 


comprehensive rationale for academic value of participation, 



importance of meeting, prospective benefits of travel for them and 


for SOU.  

C. They do independent rankings on these criteria.  

D. John Richards moved and Michael Parker seconded the motion to 
accept the recommendations of the Faculty Development Committee on 
Garpenter II Grants.

E. Rubenson: is it still the case that Carpenter II Grants are available for 
tenure-track only?



1. Yes, but this policy should be reconsidered given the RRR 


recommendations.  


2. Rivera: it’s on their radar, but so far they haven’t changed the 


pool.  

F. The motion passed unanimously.

XI. Report from Assessment Committee by John Sollinger (Discussion)


A. There was a workshop on April 7 for chairs and/or assessment 
designees for departments and programs to generate a snapshot of where 
we are at SOU in terms of assessment activities.  


1. Sollinger thanked Earl Potter for that vote of confidence on the 


tools they would use.  


2. They gleaned:




a. We need common terminology, ex: people need to all 



agree on the definition of exit outcomes.  




b. Some folks don’t really understand yet what it means to 



have acceptable evidence for what it is they are doing.  

B. Next steps: 



1. Another workshop for chairs, possibly during the summer or early 

in the fall.  They will tackle accreditation Standard 2.  



2. Generate an institutional evaluation plan to bring everybody on 


board and up to speed.  Make it doable what to assess and when, 


including a timeline with a 3 or 5-year cycle.

XII. Report from Faculty Roles, Responsibilities, & Rewards Task Force (Discussion) 


A. Kemble: we cannot pass a battery of amendments to bylaws and 
constitution this year.  We agree with large sentiment but not every detail.  
B. Perhaps we could have a group of faculty leaders from Senate and 
AP:SOU to work with administration to get things moving over the summer.


C. Potter: It makes most sense to take the proposal from the committee 
and crank it through administrative review and look at the law, OARs, 
faculty pay scales.  Write that up and offer it to Senate and AP:SOU 
leaders.  He hopes contracts for the fall would reflect the new relationships 
between these professional faculty members and the university.  Perhaps 
an MOU with the union agreeing on the process of creating the new class.  
D. A very different process has to be engaged to put the new class of 
faculty into the bylaws.  Here the overlap between AP:SOU and Faculty

 Senate become engaged, so there can’t be separate work.  

E. Potter: the initial draft could be blessed by the Executive Council as a 
working document, then a joint committee could work on it over the 
summer.


F. Rubenson: Some currently classified as adjuncts have initiated a 
request for a separate bargaining unit.  


1. Potter: Limited in what he can say.  There are 30 people who 


generally fall within the category of full-time adjuncts who have had 


temporary non-renewable contracts for more than one year.  Some 


of them have petitioned for representation.




a. The law does not allow the administration to change their 



situation while the petition is in place.  



b. This doesn’t prevent us from opening the door this 




summer, but it could shape our progress, and that is a 



matter for the Oregon Employee Relations Board.  



c. Potter must respond in good faith to the Faculty Senate 



task force’s recommendations and open the doors.  



d. This joint committee would only work on the creation of 



the Professional track.


G. Ettlich: In the Task Force proposal, there is no proposed language in 
bylaws of professional track, only editing of existing tenure track.  Why 
lecturer and senior-lecturer language in professional track?  


1. Winter: Bylaws were modeled after tenure track and done early 


on.  They left it, knowing there would need to be more modifications 

and the details would be fleshed out later.  

H. Yates: Did you all envision there could be a senior instructor in the 
tenure track and also in the professional track?  


1. Yes.  

I. Potter: they’re working with the current OAR limitations.  The current 
OAR framework does not allow us to have different language, so perhaps 
we would like to go for a change in the OARs.


J. Tenure-track type-o should be senior instructor not senior lecturer.


K. Holstein: Why did RRR choose terms that have a different meaning in 
European and Asian academia?  Lecturer and senior lecturer would be 
confusing to overseas instructors we would hope to attract.


1. RRR Task Force was not aware of this cultural language usage


L. Gentry: the key things: In the professional track, there is a way to come 
in at the entry level, and way for them to be promoted.  There is also a 
way for those who teach occasionally also have a way to be promoted.  
There is a promotion track that recognizes greater experiences and 
greater qualifications.  This is the most important part, and the syntax 
must be hammered out.


M. Gentry: They will look forward to senate’s attention to the other 
recommendations beyond the professional track.  


1. Yates: pg 33 Next Steps: one of the visionary things is the cube.  

We need task our Constitution Committee or university-wide 



Personnel Committee to craft the process for the front plate of the 


cube language in the bylaws, which would guide the work of 



departments and programs to create their slices of the cube.  


2. Kemble suggested to Greg Pleva that this should be an initial 


assignment by the Senate next year. 

N. Rubenson: It makes sense to acknowledge the differences across 
academic unit, but we need a body like faculty personnel committee to 
make sure things remain pretty equitable across units to maintain 
consistency.  There must be a process by which each 
departmental/program slice is vetted before it is added to the cube.


O. Bustamante: How fluid are the slices?  How often can they be changed, 
how would the mechanism for changing them work?  


1. Yates: this is why we can’t act now, we have to have a way for it 


to evolve over time.  


P. Gentry: when looking at possible activities that fit under service or 
scholarship label, there is lots of overlap and variation.  Departments 
would each have different mixes of those.  A department of program might 
see scholarship having a different flavor than others.  


1. Potter: Overall university direction requires scholarship.  A 


department could not decide they do not want scholarship.  But a 


department could decide that they want to emphasize scholarship 


of teaching over scholarship of discovery.  


2. Write review and approval process that would allow departments 


to come forward with amendments, and then the union and 



administration could respond and approve their changes.  It would 


be an ongoing process rather than periodic.  


3. Potter: Yes, you would have periodic program review but that 


might not end up with program change as a result.


Q. Zinn: called our attention to Appendix 6, which provides an outline of 
the kinds of things departments would consider in their unit, including 
national and international disciplinary statements.  They would not just talk 
about what works at SOU, but also what’s valued at other institutions.


R. Jaeger: They created the cube to capture university differences not to 
drive it.  Each slice in the cube would be a useful platform for each unit 
sooner rather than later look at how each school runs that are variations 
from the university paradigm.  Look at what’s already there and build it into 
the process.  It would be a negotiated process between school, 
department, Provost, possibly university Personnel Committee.


S. Chambers: Do we think about money yet?  


1. Potter: 



a. Yes, there is a price tag for this new classification of 



professional faculty.  



b. There is little cost other than our time for creating the new 



cube structure for expectations.  


2. Rubenson: If the faculty said tomorrow yes let’s do that, could we 

do that?  



a. Potter: a commitment to improving faculty salaries and 



creating a strategy to do that was put among highest 




priorities couched in enrollment contingencies.  They also 



committed to go into enrollment reserves to do part of what 



they committed to do [? does this refer to the conflicting



 needs of funding the strategic initiatives he’s talked about 



before?].  It is one of Potter’s most important priorities to 



deal with faculty salaries for professional track, but it must be 


balanced with strategic initiatives.  


3. Rubenson: we can’t unrealistically raise the expectations of 


those who would benefit from this change if we can’t afford it.  



a. Potter: increased job security doesn’t have much of a 



price tag, an increased voice in governance doesn’t cost 



much, increased support and inclusion doesn’t cost, it’s the 



increase in pay rate.  We have to make an approach to 



crafting a financial model.  

T. Chambers: The creation of professional track doesn’t work well for a 
second kind of long-term adjunct for which are only long term adjuncts 
who are performing regularly important roles within the department and 
the department has no resources.  So everything is cobbled together year 

in and year out.  This structure serves those people for whom a position 
basically already exists for.  






1. Potter: yes, the task force recommendation deals with the 30 in 


that long term role, but the role of the rest have no been addressed 


in detail.  


2. Chambers: there are people who are teaching 6 or 7 courses 


cobbled together across campus, they could be wiped off the map.  


3. Potter: we are aware of that and we need to think through that.  


4. Ettlich: adjunct status money gets recobbled every year.  If we 


decided we would give them an annual contract at instructor level, 


they would run into AP:SOU.  That is why there is a need for a 


Memo of Understanding.  Senate needs to think about this… will 


they automatically move into what we already have?  Tell AP:SOU 


what you think about the direction they should be going in for these 


folks.  As a total system, faculty, departments and programs, 


administration, and AP:SOU must work together.



5. Gentry: the professional track addresses some problems, but it is 

also an enhancement to the roles of the university that doesn’t just 


solve a problem, it provides a mechanism to attract high-quality 


new people to the university.  


6. Jaeger: they felt like it was part of their charge to formulate a 


vision for the future, defining a direction for the future costs and 


laws aside.  They were hoping Faculty Senate would endorse the 


majority of the report understanding that legal and cost restraints 


might take years to overcome, but many of the changes can be 


moved forward as quickly as possible.  He asked for a motion to 


endorse the general direction of RRR report and commit to work 


with all the groups necessary to make it fly, polish out the details.  
U. John Richards moved and Greg Pleva seconded the motion to accept 
the report for further study by the Senate and consideration of future steps 
at future meetings.  


1. Rubenson proposed friendly amendment: accept isn’t strong 


enough, could we have endorse in broad framework instead.  


2. Richards used the word accept on purpose on the basis of last 


time’s discussion, so he did not accept the friendly amendment.  


3. Zinn: if we only accept, what does it mean?  Would we still be 


revisiting this in three or four years?  


4. Richards: there are enough devils in the details needed to work 


out before we can endorse as a resolution of the senate.  

V. Rubenson would be more comfortable if we endorse the overall thrust 
recognizing that details and processes need to be addressed, but we need 
to move forward more than accepting and studying next year.  




1. DeNeui: if we endorse without knowing the details, we set it 


along on the path.  We need to see more details before we endorse.  


2. Rible: they tried to craft recommendations as vaguely enough 


that we can endorse without every single detail. It is fairer that what 

we have now.  

W. Sherry Ettlich (negotiator that she is) suggested that we take John’s 
motion and add to it a date for Senate to endorse.  By the last Senate 
meeting of this academic year, we will have outlined and endorsed the 
next steps that give a clear direction for summer.  


1. Richards added that as a friendly amendment, and Pleva as the 


second-maker accepted that.  

X. McNeill: having been through this with the changes in administrative 
structure, there were a lot of things that were not resolved by the time 
Faculty Senate voted to endorse.  The devil is in the details, and we need 
to make sure we are really better off and we know all of what’s happening 
before we agree to it.  

Y. Yates: AC would bring forth an outline in terms of the action plan 
needed in three weeks.  


1. Rubenson: could we really nail down the details in that time 


frame?   We still won’t have all the details.  


2. Richards: not nailing down all the details but agreeing on the 


next steps.  


3. Siders: just tackle one of the big issues, the professional track, 


and postpone the cube.


Z. Yates: we need to do more than say we’ll study this.  We all appreciate 
the work of the Task Force, we just have different philosophies about the 
process.  We can’t come up with a much more detailed plan of action in 
three weeks, but what we can do is agree that in the report there’s a great 
deal to do on the macro level.  The Senate he hopes is committed to 
resolving these issues.  We will shoot for a general timeline.  

AA. The motion as amended passed unanimously.  

BB. Kemble thanked the Faculty Roles, Responsibilities, and Rewards 
Task Force for all their hard work.

XIII. Adjournment.  Kemble Yates adjourned the meeting.
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